
The Parsonage
The main building was erected by Kennedy and Lancaster at a 

cost of $748.
’ The kitchen was built during the pastorate of Rev. C. H. Coon. 

Carpenters, Hill Brothers. Mason, Vickers Cosh.

The Sunday School Room
Built during the pastorate of Rev. H. W. Foley, at a cost of $1,200, 

of which amount Miss McCannus donated $500. Carpenter, R. J. Hill. 
Mason, Vickers, Cosh. Roofed by Spurgeon Cosh.

A Third Remodelling
1918.—The present pastor assumed charge of this old historic

Circuit.
The Church was reshingled and the interior renovated. The Cosh 

family donated a new pulpit in memory of their parents, William and
Helen Cosh.

Mrs. Geo. Bick and family donated the centre pulpit chair in
memory of the late Geo. Bick.

Messrs. H. Seymour, I. Lewis, and John Bick and sons, donated 
one of the side chairs, while the other was provided by Mrs. John
Van Valkenburg and a number of ladies.

Other Donations
Communion Set—Miss Sarah Wright.
Collection plates—Miss Blanche Wright.
Chandeliers—Gordon and Clara Dunn.
Fixtures for Lights—R. J. Kelsey, Jas. Simpson.
Stands—Misses Hazel and Frances Hill.
Hymn Board—Misses Della and Nola Patterson.
The decorating was done by the Ladies’ Aid.
The reopening services was conducted by the Pastor on July 28th, 

1918, and on Monday, July 29th, he save his lecture on "Life in the
Lumber Camps."

The Church is now in a flourishing condition. Last year $500 was 
raised for Missions, and $3,600 for the National Campaign, and the 
minimum salary was paid in full.

A good congregation, splendid S. S., Mission Circle, W. M. S., and 
Ladies’ Aid make the work very encouraging for the Pastor and 
people.


